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Board of Supervisors 
County of Ventura 
800 S. Victoria Avenue 
Ventura, CA 93009 

Subject:.  Recommendation of Supervisor Zaragoza to Appoint Vincent Stewart to the 
Civil Service Commission for a Term Ending June 1, 2022. 

Recommendation:  
Request the Board approve the appointment of Vincent Stewart to the Civil Service 
Commission for a term ending June 1, 2022. 

Discussion:  
Mr. Vincent Steward retired from Lockheed Martin as a System Security Engineer, and for 14.5 
years was Commander of the Oxnard Police Department Reserves. Mr. Steward has a unique 
perspective as someone who has worked as both with local government as a community leader 
and as a local government management employee. He is well qualified to service on the Civil 
Service Commission. 

The term for the District Five Civil Service Commission representative (Mr. Merricks) expired 
on June 1, 2018. Mr. Merricks expressed interest in serving one last term on the Civil Service 
Commission, due to personal circumstances he is unable to complete his term. Mr. Stewart 
has agreed to serve the remainder of the term. 

Mr. Stewart's term would begin on March 12, 2019 and end on June 1, 2022. It is 
recommended the Board of Supervisors appoint Mr. Vincent Stewart to serve on the Civil 
Service Commission. 

C. Zaragora, 
Supervisor District 5 
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